
Division of Planning and Engineering 
Local Government Assistance Office 

700 E Broadway Avenue 
Pierre, SD 57501-2586 

O: 605.773.4336 
dot.sd.gov 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE: June 14, 2022 

TO: Mike Behm, Director  
Division of Planning and Engineering 

FROM: Joanne Hight, Program Manager 
Office of Administration 

SUBJECT: Transportation Commission Meeting – June 23, 2022 
Item for Consideration  

Consideration of Economic Development Grant Applications 

The Economic Development Grant application for consideration by the Transportation Commission at 
their June 23, 2022, meeting is shown in the table below. 

Summary of 2022 Economic Development Grant Program 

Allocation Recommended for Award 

Industrial Park Grants $0.5 million $0.5 million 
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April 13, 2022 

 
Joel Jundt, Secretary  
South Dakota Dept of Transportation 
Becker-Hansen Building 
700 E. Broadway Ave. 
Pierre, SD 57501   

 
Secretary Jundt,  

I hope this letter finds you well. The South Dakota Governor’s Office of Economic Development (SD 
GOED) is in support of the City of Yankton and Manitou Group’s expansion project. This project has a 
capital expenditure of $28,814,000 and will create 50 new jobs by the end of 2023, with the potential of 
an additional 150 jobs within 5 years.  Our office is pleased to support the City of Yankton’s original 
application request for the DOT Industrial Park Grant Access in the amount of $600,000 for 
infrastructure costs.  

Manitou Group has been a great community partner in Yankton, Madison, and the State of South 
Dakota, and this continued partnership should reap benefits for decades to come. Secretary Jundt, 
please reach out to me with any questions or additional concerns you may have.  

 Thank you for your consideration and I hope to hear from you soon. 

 Sincerely,  

  

 
Chris Schilken 
Deputy Commissioner 
South Dakota Governor’s Office of Economic Development 
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